MINUTES

Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

Friday, April 28, 2006

The Board of Directors of the Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association (LGHOA) met on Friday, March 24, 2006.  In attendance were John Hudock, Chad Cianciulli, Jeanne Dunn and Jason Young.

The meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m.  The minutes were approved as submitted.

Three members of the Board recently took a tour of the neighborhood, looking at individual swales from both the front and back of the properties.  It was noted that only a few people had potential problems with backyard swales.  (See below regarding front yard swale problems.)  The tour also revealed information for the process of getting the road paved.

Mr. Hudock met with Bill Carpino of PavCo regarding paving Lake Grove Circle, as Mr. Carpino submitted the low bid in July last year.  Mr. Carpino submitted an updated bid of $85,000.  Mr. Hudock noted that historically, every time the Association delays signing this contract, the cost goes up, particularly now with the rising oil prices.  Mr. Carpino commented that he could dig out and re-pave the bubbling areas around the Circle.  He noted that Lake Grove Circle has a water problem and for that reason he would not guarantee the work, but stated that the work should last for 15 years.  Mr. Carpino stated that the swales must be in shape along with the paving.  He also stated that the roots of trees planted close to the road have to be cut.   He recommended using tin flashing barriers to keep the roots from growing under the road.  He said he can pave over the cut outs to the drains and that Lake Grove should finish this process.  Mr. Hudock will contact Alex and Mario to do so.  Also, the whole road must be edged just before he paves.  Mr. Carpino gave the names of Advantage Ford, RJ Gators and Lantini Marine as previous jobs by his company.  Barry Martindale has known the Carpinos for many years and also recommends them.  Mr. Carpino will do half the road (i.e. the inside or the outside), then the other half, and property owners should be able to drive over the paving soon after it is put down.  Mr. Carpino also said the 1” of asphalt will help keep water from popping up into the road.

Therefore, the swale situation along the road has to be solved.  The Association received a bid of $40 per home from Alex & Mario to properly trench each lawn that needs it.  Mr. Hudock noted that six different scenarios exist within Lake Grove: 1) houses with regular swales, 2) houses with no swales, 3) houses with a trench, 4) houses with a French drain, 5) houses with a black pipe under gutter pipe, and 6) a thin trench performed by lawn cutters.  The Swale Committee will need to determine which properties need to be trenched.  Mrs. Dunn agreed to mail and email members of the community asking for additional volunteers.  If the Association doesn’t receive outside members, Board members will take on the responsibility.  

Mr. Hudock asked Mrs. Dunn to arrange for an Association meeting on Monday, May 22 at 7 p.m. at the church.  It was noted that the Association would require 33 votes for approval for paving and trenching.  At that meeting an assessment will be proposed, taking into account the funds which have been saved over the years and the total cost of this project.

Gazebo:  Mr. Hudock has made numerous attempts to contact Ted’s Sheds regarding re-placing the cupola of the gazebo.  The company has remained non-cooperative.  After Mr. Hudock received a bid from Dave from Kaufman’s Gazebos, Ted’s Sheds called Mr. Hudock and is now trying to resolve the problem.  Mr. Hudock suggested that the Association try to hold out a little longer to amicably resolve the situation. At this point, getting the Lake Grove attorney involved may not be cost-effective.  In addition, the road paving contract and mid-year Association meeting are the Board’s priorities.  Mr. Cianciulli offered to check out how much it would cost to rent the needed equipment from Lowes and get a group of neighbors together to help.  He will report back at the next Board meeting.

Maintenance: Mr. Hudock will check to find out who offered to paint the front gate and seal the dock and the gazebo floor for $400. If the same individual is not available names of other recommended workers should be passed to Mr. Hudock.  

Vandalism: Two children of Lake Grove residents were identified as those responsible for riding an ATV around the Association.  Mr. Cianciulli spoke with the children directly.  Other neighbors reported in to Mrs. Dunn and were watching out in the neighborhood for vandalism.  Mr. Hudock reported that there was no new vandalism this month.  

Compliance:  The Board reviewed Compliance recommendations from the committee and the Board.  Remaining issues will be reviewed in June.    

The Board sought a date to meet briefly prior to the May 22 Association meeting and then adjourned at 2 p.m.

